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My Dear Motivational Ministries Family
I am so grateful to be able to greet you in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ! It hardly seems
possible, but with His grace and strength we have been able to complete 109 mission trips in
10 years! By His mercy we started year #11 in April!
And for His glory we have seen approximately 9508 people make decisions to follow Christ for
the first time! Brother Tom and I are amazed and humbled by God’s goodness to have been a
part of all He has done and continues to do, and you are a part of it also, my dear friends!
The month of May has been a moment of celebration for our family’s accomplishments and
graduations. My wife Lisa and I are so thankful and proud of our daughter Regina who
graduated with her Bachelor of Science in Psychology from the University of Georgia and also
of our daughter-in-law Simmerly who graduated with her Masters in Education and Specialist
in Curriculum and Instruction from Liberty University! 
Brother Tom and Deanna have been able to see their children and grandchildren achieve
many excting things as well. Their grandson Harrison Lawson was accepted into the University
of West Virginia Law school! Their other beautiful grandchildren have had a successful school
year and in their careers!
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There have also been challenges. Most of you know that

Brother Tom has been dealing with an unusual stomach

pain. it has been difficult to get the answers from the

doctors. Now we are finally seeing a breakthrough. He had

to have his gallbladder removed the other day. We are

praying for his full and speedy recovery so that he can get

on with his life and ministry. We know the Lord has

anointed him to preach this Gospel, and we look forward

to having him at full strength again!

Motivational Ministries is looking forward to 2 missions

trips in June. My family will be joining me at the first part

of June while Tom continues to recuperate. We will be

ministering in the Yucatán Peninsula in the cities of

Merida, Tekax, Progreso, and several other places. We are

excited to see what the Lord is going to do in that area of

Mexico from June 6-15. 

I am also looking forward to joining with GraceWorks Alaska at the end of June. This ministry is also a
partner of Rosemont Baptist Church. Lisa and I will be leading worship 4 times a day and also
participating in park ministry in Anchorage, Alaska! We are praying for a rich harvest of soils this summer! 
The future looks bright for Motivational Ministries as we gear up for a busy summer and busy fall ministry.
God-willing, Brother Tom will be back in action with me in July in La Paz, Baja California and then in
August in Leon and Irapuato in the state of Guanajuato. In September, we will be ministering in
Zacatecas. God is always working, and we always want to be doing our part of His work! 
We can’t do it without your prayers and financial backing, so we thank you from the bottom of our hearts
for your loving support. May God continue to bless you and protect you and your families.

To God be the glory!

Your servants and His evangelists,

Bro. Jay & Bro Tom


